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Non-Emergency Services Locality Partnership Forum 
Held on 11th January 2017 at 1000 hours
Conference Room 1, Millennium Point 
	Present:


	 Members:

Susan Bunyan
Damian Dixon
Mick Henn
Jim Carroll

Andy Rowles

Michael Foster

Stuart Gardener

Peter Green

Suman Bhambra-Thompson
	SB
DD

MH

JC

AR

MF

SG

PG

SB
	Senior Operations Manager, Arden
Courier & Logistic Service Manager

Unison Dudley/Wolves

Unison PTS Representative

Unison PTS Representative

Unison Representative

Unite Representative

Unison Representative

HR Manager

	
	Secretariat:

	
	Nicole Godbold 
	NG
	Operations Administrator Wolverhampton and Dudley PTS


	ITEM
	
	ACTION

	16.12.01
	Apologies and Welcome – Mark Gough, Matthew Bennett, Mark Rawlings
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	16.12.02
	Minutes of the Non-Emergency Locality Partnership Forum meeting held on (01.12.16)
It was agreed that the minutes were a true and accurate record with the following amendments to be made:
MH raised that W&D staff have still not had clarification on the use of oxygen and whether staff to be Band 3 to administer. SB(HR) explained that staff have transferred on original T&C’s.
MH also raised that TUPE staff have had their unsocial payments dropped. PG suggested WMAS picking and choosing which T&Cs to follow. SB(HR) to look into.
	

	16.12.03
	Review of Action Points
	

	
	Action 1 (16.08.10) Apprentice unsocial hours payment – as per update.  MF belives this has all be resolved. Carla Beechy is ensuring that all information is reaching payroll.
Action Closed

Action 2 (16.11.05) Dudley/Wolves Uniform – as per update provided, still awaiting delivery, gap analysis has been sent.
MH raised that staff have been working without the proper footwear. Staff have requested shoes and they have yet to be delivered.
SB asked MH how many staff this was affecting, MH explained it was one of which he knew.

SB will email uniform to ask about an update.
Action 3 (16.11.05) Parking at the Academy (Dudley Base) parking details have been confirmed to staff.  Members of staff starting before 0600 or finishing after 2100 hours/night are able to park at the Academy and crews would have to car share. AR raises the point lone workers shouldn’t be walking alone.
SG to speak to Paul Tolley, SB informed MH they would required numbers.

MH raised that there were spaces available in the finance carpark and wondered if staff could use these spaces.  

Action 4 (16.11.10) Wolverhampton Estates (Monmore) – as update provided in the actions. SG and SB will visit site however due to winter pressures have been unable to attend as yet.
Action 5 (16.11.12) HART Bariatric Support – SB has spoken to HART team and nothing as yet. 
Staff will be trained on the equipment after risk assessments have been completed.  

Action 6 (16.11.12) Risk Assessment – Bariatric the risk assessment has been carried out on the 23 November, to be circulated to members. 

Action 7 (16.11.14) Staff Survey – (Dudley/Wolves) action now closed, the contract could not be included this year as they transferred after the deadline.  Action closed. 
Action 8 (16.11.15.1) Fleet Alterations – AR spoke to AW and Wilka are due to come, changes to screens, extractor and rampwork as some ramps have spilt. SB stated that 6 ramps have had to be changed.
SB to email AW for a deadline date for Wilka to come to do the repairs. SG will speak to Tony Page.

Action 9 (16.11.15.2) HDU Vacancy Worcester – SB has confirmed that this will be open to all staff and not just Band 3 staff. Action closed. 
Action 10 (16.11.15.3) Confirmed that staff will now get the payment of 1.5 hours at the end of their training for workbook completion. Action Closed.

	MG/CB

	17.01.04
	Tenders/Contract Update 
DD informed that WMAS are not going for contracts outside the region, majority are now held within the West Midlands. 
SG asked the question as to whether we are viable as a business; DD explained that we are self sufficient. 

MF raised concerns that private providers within Worcester were taking monies away from the contract, next renewal of Worcester is April 2018, and Walsall is 2017.

MF also raised concerns following news of Adam Layland’s resignation.

DD informed that this would most likely be an external application as there is no one within the organization.


	

	17.01.05
	Feedback from RPF/Referral to RPF
Confirmation of apprenticeship money.
MF raised issue that apprentice who shouldn’t be working bank holidays has been put on to work however is not receiving the 5% unsocial payments associated with shift line.

SB will look onto GRS

	

	17.01.06
	Grievances Overview – No outstanding grievances in PTS. 
	

	
	
	

	17.01.07
	Estates Update 
AR informed that all outstanding jobs to be completed Thursday/Friday
Storage unit on site – lighting and heating to be fitted and then set to go.

A new contractor will be undertaking the work at the Academy in regard to the parking slots and the drains. 

MH informed still no where on site to clean vehicles, told to use Burton Road, also raised concerns with the state of the ambulances.
MH raised concerns that the air conditioning unit at The Academy leaks, cold weather this had iced up, no salt available and someone did slip.

SG asked for an update on Monmore – asbestos report came back as no risk, quote has been sourced for cleaning and painting of garage floor.

JC – asked for an update on modular building – SB to speak to MB.

	

	17.01.08

	Manual Handling/Task & Finish Update/Bariatrics
This work stream is currently being progressed by SB. 
	

	17.01.09

	Unsocial Hours and Bank Holiday Working 
A matter has arisen with a new member of staff being ask to work bank holidays but the rest of the staff on her rota don’t work bank holidays due to a historical agreement.  MF said that they were paid 5% unsocial hours due to working up to 20:00 hours but they did not work bank holidays. A discussion took place MF did not agree to the new member of staff being asked to work bank holidays.  An adjournment took place from 1110-1115 hours.   Staff side asked if this issue could be raised at the Regional Partnership Forum as there were concerns in the way this matter had been handled and could of detriment to the person. 

	

	17.01.10
	Staff Survey (standard agenda item)
This item was discussed under 16.11.30.03.
	

	17.01.11
	AOB
Redundancies – SG asked for clarification on redundancies following a couple in the last month. SB referred to email from Mark Gough – Mark Rawlings will take over Walsall and BCP with Walsall staff relocating to the Wolverhampton PTS base.

NG will pick up some work on behalf of Mark Gough following SP departure.

SG has asked for reassurance from the Chief Executive that their will not be any more redundancies before April.

SB(HR) will seek clarification before next meeting.

AL joined the meeting and informed that he had resigned from the organisation, he has taken a role as a Senior Lecturer at Coventry University. He wanted to thank all staff for their help and support.

MF concerned about the news from AL and that he had had a lot of calls from staff feeling the same.

Training – MH informed that W&D PTS staff are still awaiting training. Only training was on the induction day prior to TUPE transfer and this was a quick show on the millennium back, harness and carry chair.

SG asked whether any paperwork was signed, which it was.
SB will look at what refreshers are planned in.

MH raised on before of the HALO at Wolverhampton who has not been paid increment of 50p per hour since transferring due to secondment.

SB(HR) will look into this.

AR asked for clarification – C1A – SB stated that can walk but should go on a 4000 vehicle.

JC asked for a timeframe for the porter cabin. MG informed waiting for hospital to connect water and services but only the hospital can do.

JC questioned rota changes as no consultation in Stafford. MG confirmed Stoke is changing but not Stafford.

JC raised that FPOS is running out – MB to speak to Paul Tolley for updates and refreshers.

SG raised the overtime ban for people on a stage of the sickness policy. He has been told everyone, however not always the case. SB stated it was at management discretion but management will always go to HR for advice.

SG questioned whether sickness was done on calendar days or working days. SB(HR) stated that if someone phones in sick on a rest day, the first day of sickness will be their first day due back on.


	

	16.12.12
	Dates and Times of Future Meetings 

· 23rd February, 1000 hours, Conference Room 1
	


Agreed as accurate minutes.

Chair …………………………………….       Date ……………………………………..
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